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Alwin Holland Parent Advisory Council Meeting
Friday, April 8th 2011.
The meeting was called to order at 1:30pm.

Executive in Attendance:  Ginger Alexander and Cheryl Ross

Staff in Attendance:  Pat Lang

Members in Attendance:  Amber Sannachan, Brenna Adamson, Jolene Arberry, Danielle Brownlee, Diane Lindsay, Lori Bennett, Melissa McCoy, Christine Whitford, Kim O’Neil
The minutes from the last meeting were read.  They were approved by Lori and seconded by Jolene.

Principal’s Report:

· There are ten new students enrolled at Alwin Holland.

· Kindergarten registration is up to twenty-five for September.
· Parents of grade four students have been asked to complete an online satisfaction survey.  Mr. Burridge has asked students to complete one as well.
· Students are to have extra clothing at school now that the wet season is upon us.

· Grade Four FSA results are in:  The following percentages reflect how well the students are Meeting/Exceeding the curriculum standards in Reading 93%, Writing 98% and Math 91%.
· April 12 Science Fair
· April 15th Treasure Island at the Cultural Centre (120 students will be attending)

· April 18th Studio to Stage Performance at The Cultural Centre

· April 21 The School District Band will perform in the gymnasium.

· April 28 & 29th Badminton Tournament
· May 9th Planning Day (No School for students).  The School Planning Committee is asked to attend.  Parents are welcome to sit in on the morning events.
Old Business:

· The PAC decided to make a contribution to next year`s bussing budget.  It was moved that the PAC would sponsor two in town bus trips per Teacher for the 2011/2012 school year.  Moved by Danielle Seconded by Brenna.  All in Favour.
· Purdy’s Easter fundraiser brought in one thousand and forty-two dollars.  Leftover chocolate lollipops will be sold again around Mother’s Day by the grade six students.

· Jolene and Melissa have been looking into corporate sponsorship for the canteen.

· Smoothie Day is April 29th.  Brenna, Ginger and Jolene have volunteered to make them.

· Kim O’Neil has a bike rack to donate to the school.

New Business:

· Toys for recess time needed.  Donations of gently used outdoor toys would be appreciated.  Such items as skipping ropes, balls, trucks and diggers for sandbox, Frisbees and such.
· It was discussed to create a “Welcome to Alwin Holland” package to be given to the new families of our school.  It could include a welcome from the PAC with classroom representative names and numbers, programs such as sports and “Mrs. Pope Time” could be listed.

· It was discussed and decided that there should be a ‘petty cash’ account of fifty dollars set up for the Treasurer to use for incidentals.  It was moved by Lori and seconded by Christine.   All in Favour.  

· With so many staff members approaching retirement the PAC executive felt we should have a monetary guideline in place for purchasing farewell gifts.  The following formula was agreed upon as a guide and when these occasions occur an appropriate amount can be decided upon according to the PAC’s finances.  1-5 years $50, 5-10 years $100, 10-20 years $200, 20 or more years $300.  As well, it was recommended that gifts be in the form of a gift card such as a gift Visa.  This guideline was moved by Lori and seconded by Jolene. All in favour.
President’s Report:
· Ginger is looking into representing School District 60 at the Annual General Meeting of the Parent Advisory Committees for the province.

· PAC’s create their own constitution and By-laws.  Ginger suggested ours should be reviewed so that we are aware of its contents and make revisions if necessary.
· For students and parents who are entering middle school next year it was noted that students should begin a portfolio of extra-curricular activities that may be counted towards obtaining external credits for graduation.
The meeting was adjourned.  

Next meeting will be May 6th at 9am due to there being no school on May 9th.
